MAYOR JIM GRAY



Kevin Atkins
Chief Development Officer

TO:

JIM GRAY, MAYOR

URBAN COUNTY COUNCIL

CC:

SALLY HAMILTON, CHIEF ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICER

GLENN BROWN, DEPUTY CHIEF ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICER.

DOWELL HOSKINS-SQUIER, COMMISSIONER OF ENVIRONMENTAL

QUALITY & PUBLIC WORKS

FROM:

ELODIE DICKINSON, WORKFORCE DEVELOPMENT MANAGER

ROB ALLEN, DEPUTY DIRECTOR OF STREETS & ROADS

DATE:

MAY 4, 2018

SUBJECT:

PUBLIC WORKS SKILLS ACADEMY (PWSA)

REQUEST:

Request Council Authorization for the Mayor to approve the attached Memo of Understanding (MOU) between LFUCG and Arbor E&T, LLC d/b/a ResCare Workforce Services. ResCare will be enrolling and providing wages to interns enrolled in the city's Public Works Skills Academy (PWSA).

WHY ARE YOU REQUESTING?

The PWSA is slated to begin in September 2018, with an orientation scheduled for August 2018 for those interested in applying for the program. The PWSA's goals are two-fold: 1) for interns to obtain a Commercial Driver's License (CDL); 2) to train a workforce who can be placed into full-time employment with LFUCG and other local employers.

Budgetary Implication: There is no budgetary impact.

Are the funds budgeted? There is no budgetary impact.

